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BELLBRIDGE NEWS 

 

 

Telephone: 9749 6161 Address: 120 Bellbridge Drive, Hoppers Crossing, 3029 Email: bellbridge.ps@education.vic.gov.au Website: www.bellbridgeps.vic.edu.au 
Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/BellbridgePrimary3029  

 

 

 

UPCOMING DATES TO REMEMBER  
Thursday 30th May     - Grade 4 Rugby Clinics 
Friday 7th June      - Grade 3-6 Athletics 
Monday 10th June      - King’s Birthday Public Holiday 
Wednesday 12th June      - First Aid in Schools incursion (Prep-Grade 6) 
Friday 14th June      - Grade 6 Gala Day 
 

PLEASE NOTE: COMPASS is the main form of communication between school and home. It is 

important that all families are using this communication tool. If you are not able to login, or have 

forgotten your password, please contact the school and our office staff will be happy to assist. 
 

SEEKING ART ROOM SUPPLIES 
The Art room needs your help! We are requesting small cardboard boxes,  
such as toothpaste and soap boxes. Nothing larger than a tissue box will be  
greatly appreciated over the next three to four weeks.  

So many thanks in advance, Ms. Walton & Ms. T.  
  

 

SCHOOL POLICIES 
Bellbridge Primary School continually review and update our polices according to DET guidelines. All policies are 
available from our school website via: https://www.bellbridgeps.vic.edu.au/policies-and-forms.html. If you have any 
suggestions, comments or question about the policies or our practices, please contact the school via 9749 6161 
or bellbridge.ps@education.vic.gov.au. 
 

 
  

 

SUBWAY lunches are available for order every Friday this term.  
Ordering is simple. Visit https://www.subsforyou.com/, follow the steps to place the order, review and pay.  
 

To order for the first time: 
1. Go to https://www.subsforyou.com/   
2. Register and fill in your details 
3. Select the ‘Profiles’ tab, then select ‘+Add Profile’ 
4. Create a profile for each child, including selecting the school name and your child’s class 
5. Select ‘Order Now!’ 
6. Select the profile you are ordering for 
7. Select the date you’d like to order for 
8. Select items from the approved menu and finalise your order 
Wanting to place an order for multiple people? You will be asked when you finalise your first order if you would like 
to place another order for another profile (person).   
  

Orders are to be placed by 5:00pm on Wednesday. 
If you need any assistance with ordering, you can email contact@subsforyou.com or contact us on 9749 6161.  
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PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 

 
Dear students, parents/carers and staff, 
This week’s Principal’s report will share the amazing work currently happening in the learning space at Bellbridge 
Primary School. 
 
CLASSROOM HELPERS COURSE 
Our Classroom Helpers Course is in full swing, with two 
sessions completed and one session to go later this week. We 
have 20 parents/carers involved that are very enthusiastic about 
assisting in classrooms next term. Our Learning Specialists, 
Tamara King and Brooke Hawes, have been doing an excellent 
job in upskilling the attendees with key English and Maths 
knowledge to build their capacity to support student learning. 
 
PROFESSIONAL LEARNING COMMUNITY (PLC) 
Our PLC Leaders and Principal Class team are almost at the 
end of our intensive PLC training course facilitated by 
Cambridge Education. This learning is helping to strengthen our 
existing PLC practices and we will be showcasing our work in 
the final weeks of Term 2, as well as hearing the learning 
journey of other schools completing this training. Our Learning 
Specialists have been delivering a series of professional 
learning sessions focused on High Impact Teaching Strategy 10 (Differentiation) this term, which is also the focus of 
all PLC Improvement Cycles. This learning has been supporting our teachers in building inclusive practices aimed 
at catering for all learning needs within a classroom. This focus will continue in Semester 2 as we begin to explore 
the new Victorian Curriculum 2.0 that will be implemented from 2025 (English and Maths).  
 
CODE CAMP  
We recently put out an EOI via Compass to gauge the 
interest of families in an after-school program facilitated by 
Code Camp. This resulted in 38 parents/carers responding 
(indicating 53 students would participate). Code Camp offered a range of programs for families to select from and 
we will be proceeding with the most popular (Little Coders P-2 and Coding 3-6). These sessions will run in Term 3 
(Tuesday afternoons from 2:50-4:05pm). This is a very exciting opportunity to strengthen the S.T.E.M. learning 
offered at Bellbridge Primary School. Refer to the flyer later in this newsletter for more information. 
 
Photos of our recent staff and student award winners… 

 

   
 
 
 
 

 
Belinda Lester  
Assistant Principal (Learning) 
Belinda.Lester@education.vic.gov.au    

 

 

 

 

mailto:Belinda.Lester@education.vic.gov.au


 

May C 2024                             Page 3 

 

PREP LEARNING 

 
In the past fortnight, our Prep students have been enthusiastically integrating laptops into their math lessons. 
They have been exploring various educational software and interactive math games, which have made 
practicing their numeracy skills both engaging and enjoyable. The use of technology has allowed for 
personalised learning experiences, enabling each student to work at their own pace and receive immediate 
feedback. This innovative approach has not only enhanced their understanding of basic math concepts, but 
also fostered their digital literacy and confidence in using modern technology as a learning tool. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
This term, our Prep students experienced the pure joy of PJ Day at school for the first time, bringing an extra 
layer of warmth and excitement to their week. The students arrived beaming with joy, dressed in their favourite 
pyjamas. The novelty of wearing PJs to school created an instant buzz, filling the classrooms with laughter and 
energy. The relaxed, playful atmosphere allowed the students to bond and create lasting memories, making 
PJ Day an unforgettable highlight of their school year. 
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GRADE 1 LEARNING 

 
The Grade 1 students have been learning about place value. We have been exploring numbers over 20 using 
bundle sticks. 
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GRADE 2 LEARNING 

 
Grade 2 students have been learning about using subitising to develop number sense. They had so much fun 
working in pairs to play ‘Subitising Snap’. 
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GRADE 3 LEARNING 

 
Grade 3 students recently completed an Area activity where they had to expand pixel pictures to double or 
triple their size.  
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GRADE 4 LEARNING 

 
Grade 4 students have been working hard on their division skills. They have also been researching about 
animals, identifying their classification, habitats and diets.  
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GRADE 5 LEARNING 

 
This week grade 5 have been looking at collecting data sets using tallies to create graphs. The graphs are 
then useful to infer information about the data sets. We created the digital graphs using Excel spreadsheets 
and the graphing function.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We also have been discussing the Stolen Generations and the importance of National Sorry Day and NAIDOC 
week for our First Nations People.  
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GRADE 6 LEARNING 

 
Grade 6 students have continued mastering their skills for our upcoming Gala Day later this term. It's been 
wonderful to see so many students training with their friends during lunch and recess breaks. We are feeling 
confident that our Grade 6 teams are going to hit it out of the park! Thank you to the parents who come in each 
Friday to support our Grade 6 students with their training, Kirsty Wickens and Gary Richert.  
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VISUAL ARTS LEARNING 

 
There has been painting, construction and mark making a plenty in the Art room this term! 
 
Preps have recently constructed Mother’s Day cards, all the while building up those fine motor skills when 
cutting out circles and fringing their flowers. They have also explored mark making and texture with crayons 
and various items. The challenge was to keep the rubbings within the inside of their drawn shapes. 
 

 
 
Grade 1 students have been mark making in two different ways. They have learnt about and enjoyed creating 
Zen Tangles, as well as mark making with paint and items other than a paint brush. Students combined these 
techniques to produce a lovely Autum tree scene. Following this, they have had fun constructing creatures 
from paper and tape. 
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Grade 2 students have also enjoyed the calming mark making of Zen Tangles. Once they had created a small 
collection of tangles, they chose their favourites to produce a tile including their first name initial. The results 
were spectacular! Students constructed Mother’s Day cards which we hope all Mums and carers loved, and 
they are currently constructing paper dragon puppets! Grade 2’s will soon move onto a painting unit and learn 
more about tones of colour. 

   

Grade 3 students have had a major learning focus on a Swiss German artist 
named Paul Klee. They have learnt about primary and secondary colours, as 
well as tones of colour and how to balance a composition with shapes and 
colour. Students have done an outstanding job of recreating Klee’s painting 
titled, ‘Castle & Sun’. 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                      Demyrra 3A 

Grade 4 students have also focused on Paul Klee, who often incorporated cubism, expressionism, and 
surrealism into his artworks. Students used pastels, crayons and water colour paints to gain a wax resist effect 
while recreating Klee’s painting titled, ‘Fish Magic’ (or ‘The Golden Fish’). They are currently learning about a 
Japanese printing style called NOTAN. 
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